## MEMBERS, OCONEE COUNTY COUNCIL

Mrs. M. Fran Burrell, District I Mr. Jerry D. Dyar, District II Mr. Michael E. Harper, District III Mr. Roy B. Strickland, District IV Mr. Johnny D. Stone, District V

## MINUTES, SPECIAL MEETING, OCONEE COUNTY COUNCIL

The Oconee County Council met Saturday, March 9, 1991 at 9:00 AM in Council Chambers with all Council Members and Mr. Lindsay Graham, County Attorney Representative, present.

Members of the press notified (by phone): Seneca Journal, Keowee Courier, Westminster News, Anderson Independent, Greenville News, WGOG Radio, WSNW Radio, WYFF TV & WLOS TV.

Members of the press present: Dick Mangrum - WGOG Radio, Ron Barnett - Greenville News and Robin Boyle - Seneca Journal.

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor-Chairman Crain who welcomed the guests and media.

The invocation was given by Mr. Stone.

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the proposed contract between Oconee County and the City of Seneca to reverse the sewer flow and upgrade certain pump stations as delineated on alternative 4, Exhibit A of the attached contract and the fact that as long as the sewer plant is receiving more inflow that it is designed to receive DHEC will not remove the moratorium placed on Oconee County.

 $\,$  Mr. Graham, Attorney, stated that the contract would not release anyone from the correction of the I & I problem.

Mr. Crain stated the City of Seneca should be notified that the attached contract and the correction of I & I are two separate things and the city should correct their I & I problems.

After listening to a portion of a tape of the March 6, 1991 Seneca City Council Meeting and after considerable discussion Mr. Strickland made a motion, seconded by Mr. Dyar approved 5-0 that a letter be sent to the City of Seneca that the county continues to support the contract, but it in no way absolves them from entering into a written agreement to correct the I & I problem in the City of Seneca as stated in a letter from Supervisor Crain to Mayor Lowery dated February 11, 1991.

Mr. Stone made a motion, seconded by Mr. Dyar, approved 5-0 that the request for 340 tons of gravel for a walking path from the City of Walhalla be granted and that a policy be adopted at the next meeting regarding giving towns gravel.

Adjourn: 10:15 AM

Press

Call to Order Invocation Meeting

Gravel (Walhalla)